
As a concerned resident and speaking on behalf of individuals that have an intellectual disability, and as your constituent, I am writing to you today regarding some concerns that I have on the proposed Work Innovations Opportunity Act (WIOA) regulations.  I am concerned about the expanded qualifications issued to the definition of 'competitive integrated employment.'  While those regulations were issued by Education, the application of the definition to Section 511 employment makes it a concern of the Department of Labor as well.  The addition of the ‘work unit' modifying definition added by the Department of Education in Title IV, Section 404(5) is too restrictive and goes beyond the statute you established.

All these overreaching rule proposals will cost good jobs for persons with an intellectual disability like those employed at the Westmoreland County Blind Association’s Work Activity Center.  I urge you to work with Rehabilitation Services Administration Commissioner LaBreck to reconsider and revise the language in the rule to align with Congressional intent.  While you work with the Commissioner it may be necessary to delay the implementation of these rules or even to have a study done to see what the negative effects may be.

While some may paint a picture of Section 14(c) programs as negative or discriminatory because of the commensurate wages they earn, our consumers earns more than just a paycheck when they go to work; they earn the dignity, respect, and self-esteem which comes with earning a paycheck.  Individuals with the most significant disabilities should be allowed the dignity of CHOICE when it comes to the work and work environment they engage in, just as every other worker does, the best job for them in the setting they choose.

I urge you to come and tour the Work Activity Center at the Westmoreland County Blind Association in person for yourself and talk with our consumers directly.

Sincerely,


